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On 31 March 1976, you commenced a period of UA that subsequently concluded upon your 
return to military authorities on 22 September 1976, totaling 175.  On 25 September 1976, you 
commenced a second period of UA that subsequently concluded upon your return to military 
authorities on 26 September 1976.  On 20 October 1976, you submitted a written request for 
separation for the good of the service in lieu of trial by court-martial for the foregoing periods of 
UA.  Prior to submitting this request, you conferred with a military lawyer at which time you 
were advised of your rights and warned of the probable adverse consequences of accepting such 
a discharge.  As part of this discharge request, you admitted your guilt to the foregoing offenses 
and acknowledged that your characterization of service upon discharge would be other than 
honorable (OTH).  Your request was granted, and on 22 November 1976, you were so separated. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo. These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire to upgrade your discharge character of service.  
The Board also considered your contentions that: 1) During the discharge process, despite your 
signature on the pages and forms, your Gunnery Sergeant, who was advocating for you, did not 
completely explain to you what was going on and the ramifications of your decision.  He also 
told you that your discharge would automatically be upgraded to honorable after six months;   
2) you were young, not adequately informed of the repercussions, and did not fully comprehend 
the ramifications of your situation and subsequent consequences; 3) the Marine Corps had the 
option of separating you with a character of service type warranted by your military record; and 
4) your character of service has impacted your entire life. 
 
The Board noted you did not submit any documentation or advocacy letters in support of your 
application to be considered for clemency consideration.  Based upon this review, the Board 
concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient to warrant relief.  Specifically, 
the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by four NJPs, SPCM conviction, and 
subsequent separation at your request to avoid trial by court-martial for two specifications of UA 
totaling 175 days, outweighed these mitigating factors.  With regard to your contention 
concerning your administrative discharge process, the record contains documented evidence that 
you were provided legal counsel in which you were advised of your legal rights and informed of 
the consequences of receiving an OTH characterization of service discharge.  Additionally, be 
advised there is no provision of law or in Navy regulations that allows for re-characterization of 
service due solely to the passage of time.  Accordingly, given the totality of the circumstances, 
the Board determined that your request does not merit relief. 
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in  
 
 
 
 
 
 






